DOCUMENT No. 562 December 1, 1971

THE MARITIME LAW ASSOCIATION OF THE UNITED STATES

Information on 1972 Fall Meeting

The 1972 Fall Meeting of The Maritime Law Association of the United States will be held at The Southampton Princess in Bermuda from October 25 to October 29, 1972. The activities will commence with a reception on the evening of Wednesday, October 25, and will conclude with departure on Sunday, October 29.

This will be the first time that the Association has held its meeting outside of the United States and we are looking forward to a good attendance. We have reserved all 300 rooms of the new Southampton Princess and have tentatively reserved 100 rooms at The Pembroke Princess (Hamilton). Ali meetings and other activities of the Association will take place at The Southampton Princess.

There will be seminars from 9:00 to 11:00 on Thursday and Friday mornings with the regular meeting of the Association scheduled for Saturday morning. The seminars will cover such subjects as discovery in admiralty, current problems in intermodal transport and through shipments, and ecology. The seminars will be conducted under the direction of the applicable committees of the Association.

The Princess Hotels International, Inc., owner of both hotels, committed itself in 1969 to the modified American plan, i.e., including breakfast and dinner, of \$58 for a double and \$48, single, and we are advised that this commitment remains good even though the prices have gone up considerably since 1969.

Enclosed herewith you will find brochures on both of these hotels and you will note that the recreational facilities are unlimited.

At present we are exploring the possibilities of arranging group flights (25 or more) from such cities as New York, Chicago, Washington, and Atlanta.

The Princess Hotels International has asked that we advise them before the end of this year of the approximate number of rooms that

[5988]

we will require at The Pembroke Princess (Hamilton). It is therefore important that you return the enclosed postcard on or before December 20 in order that we can advise the hotel of the number of rooms that we will need. The hotel operators also want to know the approximate number of persons who will be arriving early and those that will be staying late. Individual reservations are to be made later in response to a further mailing which you will receive directly from The Princess Hotels Bermuda.

Hugh S. Meredith, Chairman, Committee on Arrangements for Bermuda Meeting